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Dear Residents,
Welcome to the third newsletter from your committee. We were keen to report on recent progress and more importantly INVITE YOU TO CHRISTMAS DRINKS.

Progress:

There were 3 main areas of concern you asked us to take action on:

a. Resurfacing of local roads, especially St Matthews Avenue which was considered to be in the worst condition.

We raised the awareness of the residents’ concerns related to pot holes with the Council via an on line petition and they have duly considered our request. Given limited funds we have been deemed a low priority however they may consider a “skim” which might extend the life of the current road by up to 15 years. We keep you posted as the Council’s thinking evolves.
b. Putting in place Pedestrian Crossings on Kingsdowne and Ditton Roads; 
As a result of several meetings and pressure from other local Residents’ Associations the Council will put in place the requested crossings as part of a wider investment in traffic controls in the area. The precise date for the completion of works has not been confirmed but as soon as we know we shall put this on the website.
c. Resurfacing of the pavements; 
The footways in St Matthews Avenue have now been made safe through the resurfacing.
In addition one resident in St Matthews Avenue took the initiative to agree with the Council permission to plant the areas between the pavements and the roads. The digging out cost was borne by the council and the filling of the area with soil and plants was borne by the owner of each house. A great initiative! More details of how to make this happen yourself are available on the website. 
Christmas Drinks

We have booked St Matthews Church rooms on Thursday 6th December between 19:30 and 22:30. We will be using the remaining funds from the association to provide some nibbles and drinks and all are welcome so please do come! It’s a great opportunity to meet some of your neighbours within your street or wider afield. We hope you can make it.
And don’t forget... to keep your eyes on our website for useful local information and progress updates...www.stmatthewsra.org.uk.
With Kind Regards from Tim, Louise and David (your committee!)
ST MATTHEW’S RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
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